
 

 

PRESIDENTS REPORT         November, 2023 

 

It was a pleasure to return to the beautiful Grove Park Inn in Asheville for our annual fall conference.  I extend my 

gratitude to each one of you who joined us for this event.  The support of familiar faces and the pleasure of meeting 

our newest members made this gathering truly special. 

I’d like to extend a warm welcome to the following new members who have recently attended our fall conference: 

Long Island Lumber, Jones Clearing, American Global, Branz Technologies, C & S Solutions and Young Construction.  

Thank you for your future support and dedication.   

A proud moment for our organization is the fact that we have now become the largest chapter within the NUCA or-

ganization.  This achievement wouldn’t have been possible without the dedication and commitment of our mem-

bers, both longstanding and recent as well as the tireless effort from our executive director, Linda Goslee. 

A sincere appreciation to the representatives from NUCA National who joined us for the conference.  Doug Carlson, 

the CEO of NUCA National, Tom Butler, chairman of the Board, and Zack Perconti from Governmental Affairs, your 

presence added immense value to our event.  

I would like to express our heartful thanks to the Wilkerson family for their presence at the Fall Conference and for 

being an integral part of honoring Brian as Ditch Digger of the Year.  Brian, your dedication and contributions to our 

chapter and our industry have not gone unnoticed. I would also like to recognize Joe Wilkerson/ J.F. Wilkerson as a 

dedicated member to our Chapter for the last 43 years as well as serving as chapter president in 1989. He has 

played a pivotal role in the growth and success of NUCA of the Carolina’s. 

NUCA of the Carolina’s are excited to introduce a few new board members who will play a significant role in shaping 

our future.  Please join us in welcoming Patrick Seay from Xylem Pump, John Knighten from United Rental Trench 

Safety, and Greg Maready from Zurich North America.  We look forward to their valuable insights and contributions 

to our organization.  Thank you all for your continued support and commitment to our chapter’s success. 

We are thrilled to announce an array of exciting events coming up this year for the Young Leaders.  Mark your cal-

endars for the first NUCA Young Leader conference at Lumina on Wrightsville Beach, Holiday Inn, scheduled from 

March 14 -16th.   Additionally, don’t miss the upcoming Safety and Risk Management Meetings, the Annual Clay 

Shoot, and our much-anticipated Spring Conference from April 18 – 20th at the beautiful Wild Dunes in Isle of Palms, 

SC.  Stay tuned for future updates and details of these events. 

Looking forward to a productive and successful year ahead, Thank you for your trust and confidence to lead this 

chapter.   

 

Thank You, 

Mike Hewitt  

President- NUCA of the Carolina’s  

Garney Construction  

       



          2024 Officers and Board of Directors 

EXECUTIVE BOARD 

Mike Hewitt  Garney Construction   President 

Roger Richards Sanders Utility Construction  Vice President 

Dennis Holloway Ansco & Associates   Secretary/Treasurer 

Scott Little  State Utility Contractors   Immediate Past President  

Paul Hunter  T.A. Loving Company   Past President 

 
 

     BOARD OF DIRECTORS     

Justus Everett  ABE Utilities    Bobbie Raynor       Park Construction of NC 

John Barringer B.R.S., Inc.    Glenn Foley        Gregory Poole Equipment 

Brian Wilkerson JF Wilkerson Contracting  Tim Hogan        Bruce Allen Construction 

Brett Sondergard    National Trench Safety  Mike Evans        Palmetto Rock 

Tim Haechten  Foremost Pipeline   Sid Carpenter         Carolina Grading & Utilities 

Joe Williams  Concrete Pipe & Precast  Brian Dillenback    James River Equipment 

Jarrod Williamson Holland Pump    Patrick Seay        Xylem, Inc. 

Freddie Young  Sanders Utility Construction  Greg Maready        Zurich of North America 

        John Knighten        United Rentals Trench Safety 

                

                      EX OFFICIO 

Kevin Cripps—Gen3 Energy Solutions 

   (NUCA National) 
 

 

 

                   2024 

President 
Mike Hewitt—Garney Construcition 

 

Immediate Past President 
Scott Little—State Utility Contractors 
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Justin Miller 
Raleigh, N.C. 

864-433-8800  -  jmiller@morgan-corp.com 

www.morgan-corp.com 

Excavation, Site Development, Electric Power, Water/Sewer Construction 

 

 

 

Jack Homestead 
Clayton, N.C. 

919-389-9474  -  jack.homestead@thecrewnc.com 

Excavation, Site Development, Water/Sewer Construction 

 

  

   

 

Nate Boyer 
Long Island, Virginia  

434-660-0330  -  nate@longislandlumber.com / www.longislandlumber.com 

Equipment Matting, Hardwood Mats, Truck/Swamp/Waffle/Laminated Matts,Crane/Timer and Bridge 

Mats up to 40’ long, Sales and Rentals 

 
 



 

 

 

 

Erik West 

100 E. Six Forks Road, Raleigh, N.C. 

www.cardinalcivil.com/EWest@cardinalcivil.com 

(919) 324-1967 (o)   (919)605-1988 © 

 

Excavation, Site Development, Water & Sewer Construction, 

Roadway/Highway/Bridge Construction 

 

 

 

 

Paul Kremer 

Glen Allen, Virginia 

www.fcci-group.com / pkremer@fcci-group.com 

336-406-8824 

 

Insurance Services 

 

 

Chad Beale 

Lexington, S.C. 

www.locatorguys.com / Chad@locatorguys.com 

803-834-2120 

 

Detectors, Equipment Sales,Locators, Pipe/Cable, Survey Equipment 

 



 

 

   Kelly Hall—Contract Sales Rep. 

Kelly@tunnelit.net  /  www.tunnelit.net 

614-655-6854—Direct / 614-275-4832—Office 

Slip Lining, Auger Boring, Hand Mining, Vertical Shafts, Pedestrian Tunnels,  

Equipment Rental, Design Build, Emergency Repairs 

 

 

 

Justin Norman 

Jacksonville, N.C. 

jnorman@alcrete.com  /  www.alcrete.com   

910-455-7040 

Castings, Manholes,Grates, Concrete Precast Products, Concrete Products 

Jae McGuirt 
Charlotte, N.C.  

mcguirt@ecmins.com  /  www.ecmins.com 

704-529-4411 

Insurance 

Jonathan Hart 

Siler City, N.C.   

jon@piedmontheavycivil.com  /  piedmontheavycivilcom 

Construction Management 



          

             THANKS TO EVERYONE THAT ATTENDED, SPONSORED AND EXHIBITED AT OUR  

                            2023 FALL CONFERENCE AT THE GROVE PARK INN!  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 
Jon Hardister and Paul Hunter 

Justus Everett 

and Louis Panzer 

discuss NC811 

SCOTT LITTLE  

2023 PRESIDENT 

 

JAY WILKERSON, CONNOR 

GWEN SCHENK  
MARCOS IGLESIAS, 

TRAVELERS INSURANCE 

  

KEITH BURKE—GARNEY CONST. 

TRAVIS ADAIR—PALMETTO ROCK 

JEFF WILLIAMS—BRS, INC. 

Thanks to our  

Speakers! 



 

Thanks to Austin Merritt (United Rentals 

Trench Safety) and Chase Boyer (Indaco Risk) 

for their efforts establishing the NUCA of the 

Carolinas YOUNG LEADERS! 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO SUNBELT TRENCH SAFETY! 

Your generous support to NUCA of the Carolinas is 

greatly appreciated! 

 

JOSH ENNIS 

SUNBELT TRENCH SAFETY Scott Little Honors Chris Sellman for his 

years serving on the Board and  Executive 

Board.  Chris served as President in  2019.  

He is stepping off the Board. 

 

THANKS TO NUCA NATIONAL FOR ATTENDING  

ZACK PERCONTI 

GOVERNMENTAL AFFAIRS 

DOUG CARLSON 

CEO 

TOM BUTLER—CHAIRMAN OF 

THE BOARD 



 

 

 Core and Main      TT Technologies 

 ESC Trench Shoring     Sunstate Trench Safety 

 James River Equipment    Xylem 

 Transit and Level     Regulatory Solutions 

 Soggy Bottom Erosion    Crumpler Plastic Pipe 

 United Rentals Trench Safety   Consolidate Pipe & Supply 

 SR&R Environmental    Branz Technology 

 Vermeer All Roads     NG Companies 

 Sunbelt Rentals     Bio-Nomics Services, Inc. 

 Long Island Lumber     C&S Solutions East 

         Antraquip Corporation  



           

 

 

 

Incoming 2024 President, 

Mike Hewitt, presents out-

going 2023 President, Scott 

Little, with the NUCA of the 

Carolinas Presidents Plaque. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Scott Little presents Brian Wilkerson, JF 

Wilkerson Contracting, with the 2023 Ditch 

Digger of the year shovel. 

Congratulations Brian and many thanks for 

all you do for NUCA and the Construction 

industry! 



 

 

 WORD FROM THE CHAIRMAN! 

Hello Everyone! 
 

As I sit here and write my final NUCA Pipeline Safety and Risk Committee article, I do so with a humble 
heart and the blessing of having been a part of this Committee the past six years and having experienced 
so much professional growth as a member of NUCA and the Utility Construction Industry. My involvement 
in NUCA has truly been rewarding and professionally and personally fulfilling. All of you who have sup-
ported our Chapter and our Safety and Risk Committee are to be commended for your dedication and 
commitment to bringing the message of Safety to your respective companies and company personnel. Our 
messages have been simple. Our impact has been immeasurable. We are all better and safer today be-
cause of our commitment to learning and growing as professionals in this amazing industry. Shout out to 
all of our Contractor Members, Associate Members and vendors, our NCDOL Staff, NC811 Staff and our 
Board! All of you working with us have made this possible. Without you all and our amazing Executive Di-
rector Linda Goslee, we would not have had the positive experiences we have had. Thank you all! I will 
close out this incredibly fulfilling chapter by turning over the reins of the committee to two outstanding 
safety professionals. Jason Walker will serve as our Committee Chair and Mike Coates will serve as our 
Vice Chair the next two years. Both of these gentlemen are seasoned safety veterans in the utility con-
struction industry and I could not be more grateful and thankful for their commitment to continuing our 
Safety and Risk Management Committee work.  
 

Our next Safety and Risk Committee Meeting will be held on Tuesday, November 14th, 2023 in Raleigh, NC. 
James River Equipment will host our event and we hope to see many of you at the last S&RM Committee 
Meeting for 2023. We will be finishing up our year long push to bring awareness to the dangers of per-
forming Trench and Excavation operations incorrectly. We will be concluding our year long topic with a 
panel discussion. We have an outstanding panel of Trench and Excavation Professionals and Experts as-
sembled to give us all some excellent points to take back to our companies and job sites. Please plan to 
attend this informative meeting and safety discussion and lunch meal! 
 

Everyone, please continue to support “Think Inside The Box” and visit the website https://
thinkinsidethebox.info or visit the site on LinkedIn. Being a part of bringing this message to our Chapter 
and our two states over the past four years has been very rewarding as this awareness level movement 
has made a positive impact in our Utility Construction field.  
 

Hope all of you have a productive, prosperous, safe ending to 2023 and enjoy a wonderful Thanksgiving 
and Christmas Holiday Season here in the Carolina’s! Thank you all again 
for allowing me the honor and privilege of serving as your Safety and 
Risk Committee Chair the past two years.  
 
Stay healthy! Stay focused! Stay SAFE!  
Greg Maready – NUCA Safety / Risk Committee  – Board Member 
 

In grateful appreciation, Greg, for your dedicated service in advanc-

ing the goals and objectives made to the betterment of the NUCA of 

the Carolinas Safety & Risk Management program and the entire 

contracting industry. (Greg was honored at the NUCA Fall Confer-

ence for his commitment to safety) 

https://thinkinsidethebox.info
https://thinkinsidethebox.info
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For your dedication and commitment to Safety! 

Foremost joins BRS, Inc. and J.F. Wilkerson Contracting in the Carolinas Chapter as NUCA Star recipients! 

Are You A Part Of The NUCA-STAR Company Safety Program? 

Safety is the utility construction industry’s first priority. It is also the 
top priority of NUCA. To help our members reach that goal, NUCA in-
troduced this summer the NUCA Safety, Training, Awareness and 

Recognition (NUCA STAR) Program. 
The NUCA STAR Program was de-
veloped by the association’s Safety 
Committee to help evaluate, up-
date, and recognize a member 
company’s safety program and 
practices. NUCA members who vol-
unteer to participate should see 
lower incident rates and accidents 
on their jobsites and in their com-
pany facilities. There is no cost to 
NUCA members. More at nuca.com/
nucastar. 
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On September 15th Sanders Utility Const. Co., Inc. was pleased 
to have Jon Hardister ( Candidate for Commissioner of Labor) 
come by our office for lunch and to discuss his views and out-
look for the Commissioners job. Jon was is very interested in 
knowing the business and what it takes to do the job that we 
all do. Jon asked very interesting questions, from the cost of 
insurance, employee retention and the lack of candidates for 
employment. Jon feels that if he can learn our business if he is 
elected as Commissioner of Labor it will help him understand 
the issues that we all deal with on a daily bases. 

Jon said that if he is elected that there is no changes that he 
sees that needs to be done; as the old saying, if it isn’t broke 
don’t fix it. As we were outside talking to one of our crews, 
Jon asked how hard it was to operate an excavator. Well, how 
else to tell and or teach someone than to put them on one. I 
can honestly say that Jon was like a kid in a candy store on the 
excavator. Jon is very interested in getting out to visit contrac-
tors and talk to them, so we all can put a face with a name.  

Roger Richards, CMESH 
Safety Director 
Sanders Utility Construction 



 

 

 

 

 

Gobble Gobble! But don’t gobble too much…just a safety tip! Happy November to everyone and I do hope, as this 
year winds down, everyone is getting to spend some quality time with their families. 

NC 811 is starting to feel the effects of the anticipated volume increases. In October we saw a double digit increase 
of the year prior at 12.6%. That is 29,000 more requests and we are just getting started! 

YTD we are at 6.74% increase over 2022 with two months to go. As we are always encouraging electronic submis-
sions, note that we are currently YTD at 76.3% pure pass through electronic incoming tickets. Let’s see if we can 
break that 80% threshold in the coming months!  

While updates statewide in October were at 29.3% of total tickets, the YTD percentage stands at 30.72% Good to 
see it coming down some but still a long way to go. As always we encourage excavators to only ask for what they 
plan to complete within the 15 working days (where possible), suspend those updates if the project is interrupted 
and certainly stop altogether once the project is completed.  

I know I am preaching to the choir around this group but please, encourage others to participate with the UCCs. 
Not much left for this year around the state however come January you can be sure that things will be heating up 
811-wise. As the esteemed Roger Richards and Justus Everett will tell you, these UCCS provide significant value just 
in the networking alone.  

I also want to take a minute to thank Linda for an amazing fall conference and to NUCA of the Carolinas for the 
ability to come, enjoy the fall in Asheville, and to speak about the state and national 811 happenings.  

I will continue to keep you updated in 2024 on the Broadband build as we get more information about the 
“where” and the “when” of deployment. 

2024. Wow. Still can’t believe things are flying by so fast! Before you know it we will be in Myrtle for the Spring 
Conference! But before you grab a beach chair, get ready for the Christmas holidays and stay safe during the re-
mainder of 2023! 

Louis Panzer  
Executive Director  
North Carolina 811 
336-707-1736 
 

 

Be sure to attend your local UCC  meetings  
Don’t miss out on discussions regarding various issues that impact your projects!  

To view all meeting locations, visit https://ncucc.org/county-uccs/  

Follow us on: Facebook / Twitter / LinkedIn / Instagram / TikTok / 
YouTube / Wordpress 
Free Damage Prevention Training: NCPipesPlus.org  

North Carolina Utilities Coordinating Committee: ncucc.org  
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https://ncucc.org/county-uccs/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/NC811/694417460583559
https://twitter.com/NC_811
http://www.linkedin.com/company/4989927?trk=tyah&trkInfo=tas:north%20carolina%20811%2cidx:1-1-1
https://www.instagram.com/northcarolina811/
https://www.tiktok.com/@northcarolina811
http://www.youtube.com/user/NorthCarolina811
https://nc811.org/author/nc811/
https://ncpipesplus.org/
https://ncucc.org/
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YOUNG LEADERS CONFERENCE 
MARCH 14-16, 2024 

LUMINA ON WRIGHTSVILLE BEACH 

HOLIDAY INN RESORT 

Details coming soon! 

 





 

 

Thanks to NUCA National for a great Convention in Naples, Florida last month! 

Our Young Leaders, Austin Merritt and Chase Boyer did a fantastic job discussing the NUCA of the Carolinas 

Young Leader program with the Executive Directors and Chapter Leadership.   

They provided a good foundation for other chapters to follow and be successful with their young leaders as well. 

The future is in good hands with our young men and women! 

The Convention concluded with a  

Halloween Costume Party!  

Yes, your 2024 President, Mike Hewitt, was a 

 “Hot Dog”! 



 
 

"Made In America" Office Offers Waiver Database 
The Office of Management and Budget's (OMB) "Made in America" office has compiled a da-
tabase of approved or submitted waivers from "Build America Buy America" Act (BABAA) re-
quirements. The waivers are published by OMB to make manufacturers and small business 
aware of purchases that require products and materials not currently available domestically, 
in sufficient quantity or quality.  
"We publish these waivers to help American businesses identify and fill gaps in the domestic 
supply chains," states the office’s website. As of today, there are 646 waivers in the searcha-
ble database, found at www.madeinamerica.gov/waivers. 
 
 
USDOL Expands Submission Requirements For Injury Reports 
The US Dept. of Labor announced on July 17 a final rule that will require certain employers in 
the construction industry to submit injury and illness information already collected to OSHA. 
The rule, which takes effect on January 1, 2024, will require employers with 100 or more em-
ployees to submit information from Forms 300 and 301 once per year. OSHA also stated that 
the data gathered via this rule would be made public, but with identifying information re-
moved.  
 
NUCA's Newest Membership Benefit: NUCA Choice 
NUCA is proud to unveil this month our newest member benefit, NUCA Choice. FCCI Insur-
ance Group and NUCA announced on June 1 their joint partnership for FCCI to become NU-
CA’s preferred commercial insurance carrier. The multi-year agreement is called NUCA Choice 
and is offered to NUCA members where FCCI writes business. NUCA Choice will offer NUCA 
members commercial insurance options for auto, crime, property, general liability, marine, 
surety, umbrella, and workers’ compensation. Members can also consult with FCCI’s local risk 
control team and use the FCCI Risk Solutions Network, a cloud-based platform to help partici-
pants stay compliant, manage risks, and educate employees to build a safer workforce. To 
find out more, go to NUCAChoice.com. 

NUCA Advantage: Make It Yours Today! 
"Make NUCA Yours" is our slogan for 2023. Your NUCA membership investment can deliver 
benefits far in excess of its cost--but only if you ask your human resources office to explore 
what it offers. Start by forwarding this e-mail to them and ask them to check out NUCA Ad-
vantage. Our online portal leads to expanded healthcare benefits options for your company, 
as well as payroll, wellness, compliance, benefits administration, 401K retirement programs, 
online training, OSHA logs, and a wealth of free HR benefits available only to NUCA members. 
Find our expanded NUCA Advantage benefits program at www.NUCAAdvantage.com. 

 Association News 

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001aZdF5hu5Yvf3NsZY83Jli7VcPDMB5joz5jfZakyAB_UCovv7iWlQemg5BDbPVNmsL9rVgrZni3UTmTfg-TL2aNqTdyfLW2MsypXzHrsPDLUnxnWhCBu8iIhIszgnvRB6YRhDCAKw7_r3nsnmp_LtyEzqMZ8KvmCpFxFtRW_B-MUzC8-1Kq3Ju-VHNjI2lDb8L7Zad7Kt0a4=&c=cfPj-FmOBIdrthRs0OEp
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yi8j8cLlD5dzpXoSBfNAfGh6MrOrHS8saopIZaVKe0slDrCynEvq4d3HzFKQXmfQ5vVlwUMSolqwrUiO21qAXGHWCaXUXCa_mZ_Rcfzpze2I0BeIjfqqraW2V6NfV4Ms3i6YIypRdy0QbJ1ymYAX7w==&c=1cJ-DauAdSYSq3fHKCnvB-Azc7zdbDr21ng8tYwxYyIeZy0NxNzyxw==&ch=O8Bx5CpFOyjx
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001yi8j8cLlD5dzpXoSBfNAfGh6MrOrHS8saopIZaVKe0slDrCynEvq4U4PcUnf8GdEPVvmcc90G2I-oGesqugVNk00boQjGJpxf0hbn4RpcRm7aW0yiMeqbYeIPXklpCi2AcdHc0kFgOvgfYl7aeqG2A==&c=1cJ-DauAdSYSq3fHKCnvB-Azc7zdbDr21ng8tYwxYyIeZy0NxNzyxw==&ch=O8Bx5CpFOyjx


 

 

 

  

 January 25-26, 2024 Safety/Damage Prevention Conference 

     New Orleans, LA 

 March 14-16, 2024 Young Leaders Conference 

     Wrightsville Beach, N.C. 

 March 20-23, 2024 NUCA National Annual Convention 

     Palm Springs, CA 

 April 18-21 2024  NUCA of the Carolinas Spring Conference 

     Wild Dunes Resort, Isle of Palms, SC 

 May 22-24, 2024  Washington Summit 

     Hyatt Regency Washington Capital Hill 
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ORDER FORM 
 POLO’S, T-SHIRTS & HOODIES 

FILL OUT AND EMAIL TO LGOSLEE@NUCACAROLINAS.ORG 

 Name __________________________________________________________ 

 Ship to Address___________________________________________________ 

 Email/Phone Number _____________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                       Credit Card Information 

 ________________________________________ 

 Name on Card (Please Print)                   Company Name (If Applicable) 

 _______________________________________________________________________________ 

 Card Number     Expiration Date   CVV Code 

 ___________________________________________________________________________ 

 Billing Address for Credit Card—Address, State, and Zip Code    

                                                A 4% Processing Fee will be added to all credit card payments 

POLO GOLF SHIRT—CIRCLE COLOR AND SIZE 

  NAVY   M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  RED   M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  LIGHT BLUE  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  T-SHIRT  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

  Hoodie  M L XL 2XL 3XL 4XL 

POLO/GOLF SHIRTS—$45.00/EACH                T-SHIRTS—$15.00/EACH                 HOODIES—$35.00/EACH 

                                   Plus Shipping Costs 
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